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5.B.

SUBJECT:
United States of America, Department of the Navy, Former Naval Fuel Depot Point Molate, Richmond, Contra Costa County - Notification of Executive Officer's Intent to Sign "Covenant to Restrict Use of Property and Environmental Restriction for Property at the Former Naval Fuel Depot, Point Molate, Richmond, California" 

CHRONOLOGY:
The Regional Board has not previously considered this item.
DISCUSSION:
Naval Fuel Depot (NFD) Point Molate is a former bulk fuel storage and transfer facility that was operated by the Department of the Navy (the Navy) between 1942 and 1995. NFD Point Molate is located along the northeastern shore of San Francisco Bay, in Richmond, California (See Figure 1).  The Navy plans to transfer by deed the site in accordance with applicable regulations and local development goals and in a manner that is protective of human health and the environment.  

The Regional Board is the state lead agency for NFD Point Molate project and has worked with the Navy to coordinate and oversee environmental clean-up activities, as well as the preparation of various environmental baseline surveys used along the transfer process.

The Property covered by this Covenant to Restrict Use of Property and Environmental Restriction for Property  (Covenant) consists of approximately 218 acres, sub-divided into seven distinct Disposal Areas (1, 2, 4, 6, 7, 11, and 12), as presented in Figure 2.  The environmental problems identified in those Disposal Areas included metals in surface soils, trichloroethene in subsurface soils and groundwater, total petroleum hydrocarbons (TPH) and associated contaminants in soil and groundwater as a result of releases from underground storage tanks (USTs) and pipelines.  Corrective actions are being taken pursuant to a Corrective Action Plan (CAP) approved by staff and includes the removal of free-phase product, removal of surface soils, and groundwater monitoring to support closure through natural attenuation.  

The Navy and Board’s staff have concluded that certain uses and activities need to be prohibited within Disposal Areas 1, 2, 6, 11 and 12 to prevent an unacceptable threat to human health or the environment.

RECOMMEN-

DATION:
I intend to sign the Covenant to Restrict Use of  Property and Environmental Restriction for Property unless Regional Board members object.

File No. 
2119.1057

Figures:
Figure 1 – Facility Location Map


Figure 2 – Disposal Areas
